Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 7 November 2017 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
 Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mr M Caston, Mr A Timmins (Vice Chair), Mrs F Kirkpatrick and Mr J Wheeler. 

Also present:
Carla Petersen (Clerk)
Members of the Public: One
1. Apologies for Absence – Mr R Watson (viral infection), Mr Barry Stone (away this week)
2. Declarations of Interest – None
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 
4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Minutes were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.
5.
Matters for Discussion:
5.1  Donation to Royal British Legion for Poppy Wreaths.  Royal British Legion had delivered the poppy wreaths to Mr N Sullivan.  All agreed to donate a cheque of £40.  Clerk to raise cheque for next meeting.  Memorial services on Sunday 12 November 2017 at 10.50 am at Hardley Church and at 10.45 am at Langley Church.
5.2  Playground – Update.  Work on the playground started 2 days ago.  Rubble has been cleared.  Mr M Caston was thanked for kindly volunteering the use of his tractor.  Mr A Timmins checked on the workmen at lunchtimes.  Mr A Timmins sent to WREN a proof article for their approval and then forwarded it to Beccles & Bungay Journal newspaper.  Beccles & Bungay Journal had published the previous week a positive article about the playground.
6 Clerks Report:
· Clerk had received a letter dated 2 November 2017 from Historic England.  It confirmed that Langley War Memorial is now listed at Grade II.
· South Norfolk Council confirmed that a request for an election had not been received so can go ahead and co-opt a suitable parishioner.  Councillors to have a think about a suitable parishioner and sort next meeting.
· Reported the broken gates on right hand side of Hardley Dyke – Highways have given it a log number.

· Apologies given by the Clerk as she was unable to find the third notice board.
· Contacted Ladywell Accountancy and completed new employee starter list. 

· Advised Zurich Insurance of change of address for clerk and the office equipment.

· Updated home insurance to also cover Langley with Hardley.

· Received greetings from Susan Caroline Carpenter.  She enquired about who had paid for the trees. It was confirmed that Freda’s tree had been paid by Village Hall and Mr N Sullivan had purchased Lynn’s tree.  The tree given to Miss L Collins was a personal gift from Councillors.
· Emails and correspondence maintained.

· Website up to date 

     7.
Correspondence:  
· Langley War Memorial – Letter received from Historic England on 3 October 2017 with an invitation to comment.  

· River Bank Complaint.  Mr R Watson had done quite a bit of work down there for which Councillors were grateful.  Mr N Sullivan, Mr R Watson and Bailiffs had all been down there to look around.
· Full list of correspondence circulated following the meeting.
8.
Planning
8.1 Application: Broads Authority BA/2017/0395/HOUSEH – Rustygate Farm, Hardley Street, Hardley, NR14 6BY. Erection of rear single storey extension – Councillors considered application and had no objections.
9.  Finance: 
9.1. To consider Budget & Precept for financial year 2018/2018.  To be carried forward as agenda item at next meeting.

9.2  The following payments were approved:-
	LwH Village Hall
	November rent
	100917
	£20.00

	Carla Petersen
	Re-imbursement for computer ink and paper
	100918
	£28.98

	LwH Village Hall
	Re-imbursement of electricity for defibrillator
	100919
	£30.00


· Account Balances not currently available due to change of clerk.  Barclays Bank to be contacted so that transfer can be sorted.
 10. Police Report: Mr N Sullivan read out the report in brief.  Included in correspondence.
11.  County Councillors Report: Mr N Sullivan read out the report in brief.  Included in correspondence.
12.  District Councillors Report: Not available.
13. Tree Warden Report:  Mr J Wheeler had helped with the planting of Freda’s tree which is a big decent tree with red fruits.  Thanks were given by Councillors for his help in the planting.  The oak trees have not started to lose their leaves just yet.
14.  Parish Councillors Report’s: 
· Mr A Timmins handed out vehicle activated sign results report for 9 October 2017 to 22 October 2017.  It was noted that the figures are slightly higher on school run times.  The repeater posts have begun to rot away and fall over and some are dangerous to use.  Work on their repair had been due to be carried out in October 2017.  The post on approach to playground is of great concern.  Clerk to liaise with Mr B Stone.

· Mr J Wheeler reported that the history event has been postponed until March 2018 and possibly combine it with the playground launch.
· Mrs F Kirkpatrick suggested that Village Hall Committee is invited to the next meeting on 5 December 2017.  Councillors all agreed.  Mrs F Kirkpatrick advised that in Chet News it stated that the plaque had been replaced however it will be done in the Spring.  Mrs F Kirkpatrick commented on the informative information signs about Hardley Cross, Hardley Mill, 3 footpath walks, footpath signs at Hardley Staithe, Werrymans Way and across the road.  She commented how beautifully they had been done.
· Mr M Caston reported that the light outside the Village Hall was not working.

· Mr N Sullivan advised of the times of the services for Remembrance Sunday.
15.   Public Participation:  

· A parishioner reported that conservatory material had been fly tipped near the dog bins in Forge Road and tyres, about one month ago, had also been fly tipped in Staithe Road near the pit. Clerk to contact SNC.

16.   Date of next Meeting–Tuesday 5 December 2017 at 7.30pm in Langley with Hardley Village Hall
The Meeting closed at 20:32 pm
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